
S for S concludes GBA visits in
Zhongshan (with photos)

     The Secretary for Security, Mr Tang Ping-keung, called on the Zhongshan
Municipal Public Security Bureau and conducted visit activities in Foshan and
Zhongshan today (July 20), completing his series of visits to all cities of
the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area (GBA) in recent months.

     Mr Tang called on Vice Mayor of Zhongshan cum Director-General of the
Zhongshan Municipal Public Security Bureau, Mr Lu Gang, in the afternoon.
Deputy head of the Zhongshan Municipal Emergency Management Bureau Mr Peng
Shangzhan was in attendance. Mr Tang exchanged views with them on issues
including combatting cross-boundary crimes and emergency management, and
explored co-operation in different fields for enhancing synergistic
development. Mr Tang introduced in the meeting a new plan formulated by the
Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR) Government to further enhance
the capability of GBA cities in handling incidents together, including
strengthening exchanges on technology and knowledge, resource sharing, as
well as emergency mobilisation co-ordination.

     Mr Tang said that after concluding the visit to Zhongshan, he has
completed the series of visits to all GBA cities starting from April this
year. He expressed his gratitude to the public security bureaux, emergency
management bureaux and fire and rescue brigades of all the cities for
studying the relevant emergency response plan with the leadership and co-
ordination of the Guangdong Provincial Government. He said he looked forward
to holding joint working meetings later to take forward the plan.

     Mr Tang then visited the e-Park (Zhongshan) and learnt more about its
operation. He also chatted and exchanged views with young Hong Kong
entrepreneurs, and explored how the HKSAR Government could help their
development in the GBA. During his stay in Foshan, Mr Tang enjoyed martial
arts performances at the Feihong Pavilion in Nanhai and learnt more about the
origin, inheritance and development of Foshan's martial arts culture. Mr Tang
praised the local use of innovative technologies to present the diversity of
traditional martial arts, which perfectly combined tradition and modernity.
Such creative methods provide great inspiration to the future work of the
bureau.

ã€€ã€€Mr Tang concluded the two-day visit to Zhaoqing, Foshan and Zhongshan,
and returned to Hong Kong in the evening.
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